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Construction Trades Training Program

Students in the Construction Trades Training Program engaged in the  Curtis L. Ivery Central 
Educational Complex building project. Students have earned OSHA 30, First Aid and Lead Abatement
Supervisor Certificates as well as 40 hours work experience prior to placement on the worksite.  
They have experienced to the following trades: Carpentry, Masonry, Electrical, and Heavy 
Equipment Operator. 
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Dr. Ivery and team presents to the 

Capital Outlay Budget Committee in Lansing, MI
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Phi Theta Kappa Induction Ceremony
Downriver Campus April 30, 2019
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Division of Student Services Functions 
Articulation /Transfer Agreements and Course Equivalency with Colleges and Universities

WCCCD has articulation agreements in various program
areas to assist students in meeting their educational goals.
Articulation agreements, transfer guides and course-for-
course equivalencies help students maximize the amount
of transfer credits to colleges and universities. 

Partnerships with colleges and universities 
was showcased this week.  Brian Singleton and
Dr. Patrick McNally met with representatives 
from Central Michigan University to discuss 
transfer strategies to four-year programs.  This
supports Pillar III of Guided Pathways.

Guided Pathways

Every week the Division of Student Services team comes together as a professional development
opportunities.  This week the team focused on customer service strategies and the start of 
Summer 2019.

Professional Development

Division of Student Services



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 5

Congratulations to the WCCCD Women’s Basketball Team on 

Winning the 2019 NJCAA District H Championship

Division of Student Services
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Outreach

Staff from the Division of Student Services 
attended the American Human Rights Council
Humanitarian Awards ceremony to promote 
WCCCD programs and services to the 
community. 

Student services is currently in the process of
posting graduate applications for Spring 2019
graduates.

Admissions and Records

The Division of Student Services supports children at Detroit Achievement Academy, Madison Carver,
Southwest Community Schools, and Henry Ford Elementary to launch the WCCCD Kids After-School
Chess and Lego Robotics Program in partnership with the School Smarts program. 

Division of Student Services
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Recruitment

WCCCD met with representatives of
GM Student Cohort program. This
summer enrichment opportunity is 
supported by the General Motors
Foundation and utilizes retired GM 
executives and managers to mentor
150 high school students. 

Staff attended the 2nd Annual Level Up High School Expo speaking to parents and students about
the benefits of the WCCCD Dual Enrollment Program. 

VISITED

Northwestern H.S.

Mumford H.S.

Hamtramck H.S.

Frontier H.S.

Ben Carson H.S.

Mrs. Johnson, GED
Instructor at Little
Rock Urban 
Institute, assists 
students with the
GED practice test.

Considine

Division of Student Services
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Recruitment Dual Enrollment

The Downriver Campus hosted Riverview High School Dual Enrollment Workshop.   Students and
parents were provided information, as well as admission applications for high school students 
interested in participating in our Dual Enrollment Program.

Staff from the Downriver Campus visited Belleville
High School Media Center on a best practice 
visit to better understand the needs of incoming
seniors and Early Middle College students. 

Bonike Odegbami and Lina Warra met with 
Trillium Academy High School about next year’s
dual enrollment students.

Anthony Arminiak, Bonike Odegbami,
and Keri Wallace met with 
Superintendent Dr. Sarena Shivers 
regarding next year’s Early Middle 
College students.

Division of Student Services
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Federal Work-Study students learning about
WCCCD programs.

Student Success Center 

Trio-SSS team is working with Xuefei Qi to
update the TRIO homepage on the WCCCD 
website. 

The District Financial Aid Office took the 
opportunity to introduce Banner 9 to staff.
The team had a chance to see the many 
enhancements and demonstrations of several
processes.  

Staff is assisting international students with 
Microsoft Office software and other email
processes.

Work-study Students International Students

Financial Aid 

Learning Banner 9
Student Executive
Council Officer, David
Martin, created a
beautiful display of
awards at the Phi
Theta Kappa Induction
Ceremony.

Division of Student Services
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Student Services Veterans Programs

VETERANS SUCCESS ON CAMPUS: 

• The WCCCD Office of Veteran Affairs understands the unique needs of military service 

members and is honored to present the opportunity for hands on training in numerous 
certificate and degree programs. 

• WCCCD specializes in affordable, flexible and convenient degrees and certificate 

programs that allows veterans to transfer military academic course to current courses of study.

• The Office of Veteran Affairs is dedicated to supporting military veterans and their family 

member with a smooth transition from military to civilian life by providing endless resources 
to assist in that process. We have provided numbers for these resources on our website 
for your convenience. 

Division of Student Services
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Division of Educational Affairs

Professor Kevin Jonatzke’s PDP class toured the new
Ford Advanced Manufacturing Center. This $45 million 
facility has 23 different 3D printers. Students were able 
to meet with employees and ask questions. 

The 3-D Prototyping courses at the District support students interested in careers in engineering,
manufacturing and business. 3-D prototyping opportunities emphasize core design concepts,
testing analysis, and rapid prototyping with modern graphic software, laser scanning technology,
and industry standard rapid prototyping equipment.

CAREER SPOTLIGHT:  Product Development

Prototype (3-D Printing) 

Professor Peter Boykin took his
African-American History One
class to the Charles H. Wright 
Museum of African-American 
History. They viewed the “And 
Still We Rise” Exhibit and the 
traveling exhibit on Thomas 
Jefferson's and Sally Hemmings.

Faculty Provide Outside Classroom Experiences
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Chancellor’s 50th Faculty Innovations

Distance Learning Taskforce

Division of Educational Affairs
Distance Learning

Strategic Goals: 
The goals of Distance Learning are to:

• Broaden access to student resources
and services

• Maintain viable academic course offerings

• Develop a culture of collective responsibility 
for Distance learning

Distance Learning staff are working
diligently with faculty to ensure their
course shells are available for the 
Virtual Learning and Web Enhanced
courses for Summer 2019. Course
shells allow faculty to develop their
course materials by adding content
and customizing Blackboard in 
advance for upcoming courses. 
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Potential study abroad students met with student
services staff in preparation to participate in
the upcoming study abroad trip to Singapore.
Candidates completed applications and 
reviewed requirements.  
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Give Us a Call - We Guarantee a Response!

The District is meeting the needs of our community in a timely and responsive manner.  
We are committed to its Continuous Quality Improvement Initiative and strives to improve 
efficiency and customer service.  Through VoIP technology, the District has implemented
call monitoring, tracking and reporting features and has the ability to offer 24/7 hotlines to
meet the demands of our students, staff and constituencies.  

Daily call reports and valuable data are reviewed by the Chancellor’s Executive 
Team to ensure calls are responded to in a professional and timely manner.  
From January – March 2019, the District’s Call Center received over 
18,000 calls.
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Division of Human Resources

HR:  Employee Leave Balance Compliance Review

Retirement Celebration Ceremony 

Retirement Celebration Ceremony

August 9, 2019

In a continuous effort to assure Data Documentation Accuracy (DDA) and reporting compliance, the
Division of Human Resources are in the midst of reconciling and auditing all employees’ leave 
balances for the fiscal year ended 2018-19  This verification of leave data is essential in aligning the
employee web-gate, general ledger and the Banner system

Leave Compliance Review

HR and Payroll Interface

Divisional Weekly Reports

HR Leave Utilization 

Banner System Reconciliation

Employee Web-Leave Activity

Retirement Planning Committee Meeting
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District Police Authority

The District Police Authority and the Division of Information Technology met to discuss the Districts
Closed Circuit Television (CCTV) services and to coordinate the CCTV upgrades for the Northwest
Campus.

Lieutenant Pride Johnson speaks to nursing students about the safety programs the District 
provides.

Closed Circuit Television Upgrade Meeting

Safety Programs 
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Banner 9 Upgrade Project Kickoff!

The Division of Information Technology held its 
successful Banner 9 Upgrade Project kickoff meeting.
A number of key new features, enhancements, and
roll-out plans were shared.
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Banner 9 Upgrade Project Kickoff!
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Building Community 
Relationships

Jusna Ali, Madinnah Ahmed, and Professor Dib Saab
attended the 25th Annual Scholarship Dinner 
presented by Bint Jebail Cultural Center. Professor
Dib Saab participated in the awarding of 
scholarships. 

Ronghua Luo attended
the RHN (Research Help
Now) Virtual Reference
Annual meeting held at
Washtenaw Community
College. 

Yvette Anderson and 
Dr. Abby Freeman attended
the Closing the Gap awards
dinner. 

Staff from the Downriver
Campus attended the
SWCRC Business Forum.  

Nanette Armstrong and 
Carolyn Carter attended an
alumni luncheon program.
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Building Community 
Relationships

Mark Carter attended the New Detroit Closing
the Gap Dinner, also pictured are Heaster
Wheeler, Jim Jenkins, and Virgil Bernero.

Muna Khoury attends a college fair and 
provides WCCCD program information.

April is Parliamentarian Law Month

Susan Wiley facilitated the lesson, Are You Ready to Move?  
The Making of a Motion!  WCCCD attendees included Kimberley
Fisher-Alexander and Jacalyn Wallace Shelton. Also pictured here
with President Jewel Johnson Jones, PRP.

WCCCD’s EWI Detroit-Windsor
representatives attended a 
professional development on the
ABC's and D for developing a 
marketing strategy designed to
achieve growth goals.
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Division of Administration
and Finance

Faculty Payroll Audit
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The Website Committee is preparing for the first phase
of its of 2019 Bi-Annual Website Review.   During this 
review, members of the Website Committee work with
the vice chancellors/division heads and campus 
presidents to ensure the website content for their 
respective areas is current and relevant.    

Tech Tip
Staring into a screen for extended periods of
time can cause “computer vision syndrome.”
You’re probably familiar with the symptoms:
strained, dry eyes, blurred vision, and
headaches. Poor posture can also cause
neck and shoulder pain. To avoid this, take a
5 minute break every hour from your screen
as you’re working.

During the month of April 2019, the Website
Committee completed 28 website update 
requests.  Major accomplishments for the 
month included the addition of the Outreach 
and Recruitment page and a new WCCCD 
Critical Conversations podcast episode 
featuring the Executive Director of Global 
Ties Detroit Marion Reich.

April 2019 Website Analytics

• Page views – 367,614
• Returning Visitors – 37%
• New Visitors – 63%
• Average Session Duration – 3:52 Minutes
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Workforce 

and 

Training

14th Congressional District Meeting

University Center

Region 2 South Healthcare Coalition –

Long Term Care Workgroup  

Downriver Campus

FBI SWAT Selection Try-outs 

Downriver Campus

100 Black Men

Project Success Program

Northwest Campus

Wayne RESA SIOP Refresher Training 

Downriver Campus

Wayne Metropolitan 

Community Action Agency 

Downriver Campus

Wayne County Homeland Security

Emergency Managers

Downriver Campus
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The enrollment represents the activity 

from Monday to Saturday 

for the week of April 22-27, 2019 at each campus. 

Downriver Campus 362
Downtown Campus 11

Eastern Campus In progress
Northwest Campus 317
Ted Scott Campus 32
University Center 24

Total: 746

CE Instructor Orientation

The Northwest Campus hosted orientation for the
continuing Education instructors who will be 
teaching in Summer 2019.  

Girls Get IT Day

WCCCD and the Michigan Council of
Women in Technology sponsored their
annual Girls Get IT Day at the Downriver
Campus.   More than 450 girls from 
15 Detroit-area middle schools attended
workshops to explore various facets of
information technology.  

On the 

Move...

Jennifer McConico
represented
WCCCD’s SMART
Program at the Cass Technical High School
College Fair sponsored by Detroit Public
Schools Community District. 

Detroit Urban League Senior Training 
Office Specialist Certificate Program

The Division is pleased to announce the opportunity
for training to participants with obtaining a certificate 
in Office Specialist. This certificate emphasizes 
information technology and provides the skills need 
for re-entry into the office job markets.  
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Michigan Institute for 

Public Safety Education

Workforce 
Training and Development

U.S. Border Patrol Canine Training 

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE) hosted the
United States Border Patrol for their quarterly canine team meeting and training.

Wayne County

Sheriff’s 

Department
Experienced Officer 

Fire Safety Class 

MIPSE hosted the
Wayne County Sheriff’s
Experienced Officer 
Fire Safety class. The
students reviewed such
topics as personal
awareness, CPR and 
fire safety.  
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Intercultural Conversations
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Celebrating
E a r t h  D a y

Northwest Campus
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Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center
University Partners

Michigan State University Extension hosted 
its Master Gardener class this semester at the Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center.   
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Downriver Campus

State Representative

Alex Garza Town Hall 

The Downriver Campus hosted State
Representative Alex Garza Town Hall
meeting on insurance premiums.  

MSU 

Extension 

Eat Healthy Be

Active 

The Downriver Campus
hosted MSU Extension
Eat Healthy Be Active
workshop.  This workshop
is a nutrition and physical
activity program for
adults. 

Boy Scouts of America 

Mahican District

The Boy Scouts of America Mahican District, District 
Dinner was held at the Downriver Campus.  This dinner
is held annually to award members who have stood out
as a volunteer and gone above and beyond.
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Landscape Management Partnership 

Downriver Campus

WCCCD/MSU IAT’s Landscape Management students installed a
landscape at the Downriver campus for their AT 291 Landscape Lab
final. 
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Downtown Campus

Graduation Apparel

Representatives from Jostens were on campus to promote
class rings for graduating students.  Students were able to
browse through catalogs to view the various rings offered and
place orders.

Finals Week

Students at the Downtown Campus are gearing up for 
finals by utilizing the learning center for last minute studying.

Jack & Jill Detroit Chapter at WCCCD

The Jack and Jill of America, Inc. Detroit Chapter hosted an children workshop titled “Playful Yoga
and Healthy Eating” for preschoolers and kindergarteners at the Downtown Campus.  
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Eastern Campus

Men and Women Advocacy

Group for Education

The Eastern Campus Men and Women 
Advocacy Group for Education held their last
meeting for Spring 2019. The focus was 
“Resume Writing” coordinated by Cynthia 
Wilson and Michelle White. 

Peer Network Learning

The Skillman Foundation conducted a Peer Networking training at the Eastern Campus. 
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“Spring into Health”
Eastern Campus
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Northwest Campus

Auto Insurance 

Town Hall Meeting

The Northwest Campus hosted State Representative
Sherry Gay-Dagnogo and panelists for an Auto 
Insurance Town Hall. Community participants joined in
conversation to address the barriers to affordable auto
insurance.

Exam Escape Week

The Northwest Campus sponsored
stress relief Campus Life activities for
students preparing for final exams. 

Project 100 

Firefighter Orientation

The Northwest Campus hosted the Detroit Fire 
Department (DFD) and Retired Firefighters for a 
program designed to assist potential firefighter 
candidates in successfully navigating and completing
the prerequisites and Physical Ability Test required 
to join the DFD.
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Ted Scott Campus

PAWS with a CAUSE –

Puppy Obedience 

Training Workshop 

The Ted Scott hosted the PAWS with a
CAUSE – Puppy Obedience Training 
Workshop.  These on-going training 
workshops to teach obedience commands to
future assistance dogs.

Delta Sigma Theta Sorority

Chapter Workshop

The Delta Sigma Theta Sorority Chapter
held a workshop at the Ted Scott Campus. 

Beaumont Hospital Diabetes

Prevention Program 

The Ted Scott Campus hosted Beaumont Hospital
Diabetes Prevent Program. This course provided
information on diabetes prevention and is followed
by a 16 week core class. 



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 36



O n e  V i s i o n ,  O n e  D i s t r i c t ,  O n e  C o l l e g e 37

Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses, and communities

to achieve their higher education and

career advancement goals through

excellent, accessible, culturally diverse,

and globally competitive programs and

services.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous

self-evaluation and improvement;

preparation of a highly skilled workforce

in support of the Wayne County

economy; student academic and career

success, and leadership in strengthening

the open door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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